GAP Minutes
April 20, 2015

 Presbyterian Church of Lowell
Vision: Gaston Area Presbyterian Congregations working together to serve God

Mission: The mission is to support and facilitate the efforts of congregations in Gaston County in their work to spread the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  Our hope in doing so is that we transform churches so that their members may find new life and new energy to respond to God’s call and others will be attracted to them and their work.

ATTENDANCE:
(secretary of meeting ask participants to circulate and sign attendance sheet.)

I.
Welcome and Introductions:  Joseph Tabor welcomed the group and reported briefly on the history of the Lowell congregation.  Joseph then offered an opening prayer.  Attendees then identified themselves and their congregation affiliation.


II.
Minutes of the March 16, 2015 meeting hosted by Long Creek Presbyterian Church.
Joseph asked for comments, corrections of the minutes of the previous meeting at Long Creek Presbyterian Church.  Motion to approve minutes and  seconded.  Motion carried without  objection.
III.
Jill Kimbrill and Betty Davenport—Update on  Christian Education.  

Jill and Betty presented an overview and well organized outline of the re-developed Christian Education Material.  A seminar on Curriculum Transformation is scheduled for August 29, 2015 hosted by First Gastonia.  The focus of the curriculum transformation is to re-focus our curriculum resources to highlight our Reformed tradition--  “Acknowledging that we as Presbyterians are somewhat different.”  A focus of the seminar is on reviewing and evaluating the newly available curriculum.

Our group was asked to spread the word, and encourage individuals, pastors, Sunday School teachers, small group leaders (and DCE’s) to participate in the workshop and raise awareness of the materials available incorporating an understanding of our Reformed Tradition.
Charles Davenport moved that “GAP support and encourage participation in this opportunity”.  Seconded by Ken Unnasch.  The motion was adopted without objection.
IV.
Update and planning of Habitat Commitment and funding plans:

Bill and Sue –

Sue reported that she had appraised Habitat that we were committed to a fall build for 2015.  Sue informed the group that while there was the possibility of a lot becoming available in Bessermer City, this was not likely.  There remain a number of lots on Prior street.  Sue also noted that Thrivant was planning to support the area Lutheran congregations is building a house this next fall.
Sue also reported that no reasonably priced lots in Belmont or Mt. Holly had become available.  Cost in those towns are quite high, and there are almost no undeveloped sites with utilities in place.
Slabs for the GAP build and the Thrivant build will be poured in July.  Our plan is to organize so we can we can be through before Thanksgiving.
Bill Reported that the May 8 day for a BBQ sale will not work.  He will plan and offer alternative dates for the Habitat Bar B Q. fundraising efforts.
Jackson reminded the group that April 24th is the closing date for Gaston Area Foundation Matching grants, and encouraged the group to route any contributions for the Habitat build through the Foundation’s “Run-4-the Money” event which will provide some partial matching funds.
V.
Greetings from Presbytery


Charles reported that the Presbytery was meeting next week (April 28) at Montreat.  Charles also reported that an officer training seminar was scheduled for November 14 ( a Saturday) from 9am—2;m.   (Where  j.m.?)

Charles then reported that Presbytery Capital Campaign planning was progressing and that we would be hearing more in the near future.  The effort is planned to benefit missions close in the hearts of many PWNC congregants: Our Malawi Mission, Camp Grier and Guatemala Partnerships.  The currently planned goal is 2.2 Million dollars.  A Prospectus is being prepared, and we all will be hearing more about this in the coming weeks.
Charles also reported that a new Stated Clerk election will be on the agenda at the Presbytery meeting—and that the Meeting Packet has been delayed because of tardy committee reports.
In closing Charles noted that the Charlotte seminary’s 14th class has graduated.  
Also that the nurses strike at the Malawi hospitals has ended.  (It was only a couple of days—Jackson)
VI.
Other reports and items?

Pulpit Exchange?   Previously suggested that we choose one of the three last Sundays in September.  Long Creek , Mt. Holly,  Robinson, West Avenue and Southminster have committed. 
Volunteers to contact additional churches:  Olny, Union and New hope—Charles; Sue Johnson—Belmont;  Paula--Third. Street; Bessemer City—Sue Unnasche;  John Pea—Gastonia First.
VII
Calendar Update:


Dallas is hosting GAP youth event 2-4 p.m. on April 26.
VIII.
Announcements:



Malawi Packing Day—Sunday May 17, 4:00 p.m.  @ Southminster


Robinson Consignment sale,  April 23—25  8 am 6 pm each day.  Women 

of the Church.


Lowell—Chicken Pot Pies  going up to $11.


Memi reported that Don Dills is in re-hab at the VA hospital in Salisbury
IX.
Agenda items for Next Meeting:


Habitat Update


Pastor exchange

Christian Ed.


BBQ 
 Adjourned 8:05 pm.
Next Meeting, May 18, 2015—Hosted by Mt.Holly  

(Per schedule.. Mt. H had to reschedule, as did New Hope, so Meeting @ Olney on May 18th.  fjm)

Respectfully submitted,  Jackson Mott
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